Town of Boscawen, NH
Police Committee

MEETING MINUTES - Final
Tuesday, April 19, 2016 at 6:00 PM

Meeting was called to order at 6:25 PM

In attendance: Lt. Jason Killary, Bill Urbach, Bob Tucker, Kevin Sullivan, Lorrie
Carey, Barbara Randall, and Selectman Mark Varney

Motion to accept minutes for 3/15/16. Seconded. All in favor.

Updates:

As of May 1, Officer Nolan will begin overnight shifts Wednesdays through
Saturdays.

The committee was warned about an IRS scam. There have been reports
from some residents regarding phone calls claiming to be from the IRS and
requesting money or personal information.

The DARE pancake breakfast was successful, as was the rabies clinic/dog
registration that was recently held at the police station. The town registered 21 dogs
and Riverside Vets vaccinated over 50 animals.

Other business:

Barbara Randall reported Police Committee minutes are now being
published in the Boscawen News Vine. There was some concern that the final
meeting minutes were being edited when published. She contacted Alan Hardy and
attended the March 30th Select Board meeting to address this concern. Alan Hardy
suggested putting, “For complete unedited minutes go to townofboscawen.org,” at
the bottom of all meeting minutes submitted to the town’s website.

Selectman Mark Varney reported the town’s new website will start June 1st.

Lorrie Carey expressed concern regarding what the town is doing to engage
teens in the community, specifically the 13 - 19 age group. Lt. Killary reported that
currently there hasn’t been much criminal activity involving that age group.

Kevin Sullivan reported that since unfortunately there wasn’t enough
interest in the Neighborhood Watch Program at this time, the program will not
continue.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.
Next meeting is scheduled for May 17, 2016 at 6:00 PM

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Randall
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